Patient Participation Group Meeting

Monday 8th May 2017
Present








DW, KB, JB, AH, PL,SD, MD, AM
Apologies – JS, JM, GM, PT, JB
DW thanked everyone for attending and offered coffee and biscuits.
1. FFT –The group read through them and stated that they know that patients are happy as they help patients when the survey is due and they get patient feedback then, and the majority is good.

2. DW Update the group on the discussions with NHS England and the Potteries.  Waiting for a decision from NHS England on the plans, we have still not had a decision on the building and merger projects.

3. Medical students – first 3rd year medical student started today. As we became a Keele medical student training practice.  They are each here for 4 weeks to sit in with Dr and also to consult on their own over next few weeks and then discuss patients with Gp after to give their findings.
4. Monthly walk – DW advised that the walk is still ongoing on the second Tuesday of each month at 12 noon.  Anyone wishing to join the group to meet on carpark inside Bucknall Park for a short walk around the park.  Gp and nurse attend.

5. 7.30am starts – DW advises group that from 1st October the surgery will no longer be opening at 7.30 but will then open at 8am as the CCG are no longer paying the practice to open extended hours if they are not open on a Thursday afternoon.  DW to amend the website nearer the time.

6. Lloyd’s chemist and EPS prescriptions – the surgery went live with EPS prescriptions four weeks ago and the service with the chemist has not improved.  TB advises that he has had to go back 3 times to collect his prescription and each time they have told him he needs to wait for half an hour before giving him is meds.  He says that it is a total disgrace.  Am says that she has had many of the same issues and has tried on several occasions to contact the chemist by phone before going down so that it would be ready.  Unfortunately they do not answer their telephone, saying that they are busy.

SD says that it has got worse since Diane left.  DW advised that the chemist are signing up patients to their chemist but are using their own system to sign patients to which orders the prescription as well.  This is running alongside our nominating chemist and so they are re ordering everything on the prescription each month.  AH says that she gets everything every month whether or not she needs it.  DW advises patients to come into us and sign up and order their prescription here at the surgery each time.  
JB stated that she did not realise that she could use other chemists.  She suggests that we advertise that patients can nominate other chemist and don’t have to sign up to Lloyd’s chemist as many patients are unaware that they can do this.

SD also states that he is concerned that the drug patients obtaining methadone at the chemist are becoming a nuisance and threatening to the other patients.  They come into the chemist demanding to be served straight away and many patients are intimidated by them.  She says that if they are asked to wait, they go around the shop stealing while they are waiting and it is not nice for the rest of patients waiting.

DW - member of CCG came into surgery on Friday to see how we are getting on with EPS prescribing, we explained how it was not working and that they say that they need half an hour to download the prescription and so she went to speak to the chemist about it but they were so busy that she is coming back this week to see them again.

Am says that she is also concerned that they use different manufactures each time patients get their prescriptions.  Sometimes these tablets are different colours, have different packaging and elderly patients get confused.

7. SD is very concerned about the podiatry department at Bentilee Health Centre.  He has tried several times to contact them with no avail and sometime, the podiatrist turns up at his home unannounced and says that she has sent a letter, but no letter has been received.  They then blame it on someone else.  DW suggests that he complains to the service.  PL says that this will then label SD as a difficult patient who still has to use the service.  TB suggests contacting the local Member of Parliament. 

8. PL stated that he was not impressed with the locum used when Dr QS was on annual leave.  DW explained that it is really difficult to get locums but Dr needs a break.

Next mtg TBA

